Michigan Resource Stewards

RESOLUTION

The Michigan Resource Stewards organization recognizes and supports the exceptional qualities of the Pigeon River Country State Forest. The Stewards believe that these unique qualities must be aggressively protected, and that the historic precedents established in the management of this Forest must continue.

We recognize that limitations must be placed on recreational uses of the PRCSF so that its unique ecologic features and wildlife habitat are protected. This organization also strongly supports efforts by the Department of Natural Resources to ensure that federal funding for this and other forest lands is not jeopardized through unauthorized uses of this and other managed lands. 

The Stewards oppose efforts by special interest groups to utilize any public lands in a manner that negatively affects the proper management and protection of such lands, or that jeopardizes the DNR’s ability to properly manage these lands. 

Accordingly, the Michigan Resource Stewards supports the DNR’s concept of management for the Pigeon River County State Forest including much needed constraints on horse riding and strongly opposes House Bill 4610. This legislation provides free rein to a single use while disregarding all others. Such narrowly targeted legislation impedes the DNR’s ability to properly manage public lands and puts matching federal wildlife or fisheries funds at risk.

Approved by unanimous vote at the June 3, 2009 Michigan Resource Stewards meeting.

